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POLICE DEPARTMENT

MEMORANDUM
November 01, 2024

TO: PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
THROUGH: MINDY CASTO, Interim Crﬁrﬂ'v
Police Department

MICHAEL LANDON, Deputy Chief wl-
Police Department

FROM: JENNIFER HORSFORD, Central District Commander//’
Police Department

SUBJECT: CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT APPLICATION P24-01344

The Planning & Development Department has determined Application P24-01344 cannot
meet the location restrictions contained in the Responsible Neighborhood Market Act
(RNMA.) The Police Department has examined quantifiable data related to calls for service
and has determined an exception cannot be made.

The proposed A’s Family Market to be located at 2717 N Hughes, FRESNO, CA 93705 is:

(a) Is located in an area that would be detrimental to the public health, safety or welfare
of persons located in the area and,

(b) would increase the severity of existing law enforcement or public nuisance problems
in the area.

The proposed location is in the Central Policing District. There are seventeen (17) existing
locations within a one-mile radius that have (ABC) Type 20/21 alcohol licenses (Off-Sale
beer and wine/ Off-sale general.) In the past 24 months, these locations have accounted for
925 calls for service amounting to an average of 27 calls for service annually for each
location, approximately two (2) calls for service a month. 30% of the calls for service (275
total calls) were related to violent crime or weapons violations.

Based upon the information above, the Police Department finds the proposed establishment
does not meet the location restriction exception under FMC 15-2706-F(6)(a).

If the application is approved, we recommend the conditions listed on the attached
conditional use permit.
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